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                       Representative Council Meeting 

MINUTES 
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www.bweari.org
The meeting was called to order at 4pm. in the library of Rockwell School. A quorum was established.

ATTENDANCE Roll Call: M. DaSilva, R. Mello, A. Rezendes, TJ DelSanto, M. Bernard, B. Chidester, D. Achilli, B. Leger,  M. Camara, , G. Arruda, P. Fillipino, J. Farnsworth, P. Oliveira, S. Coute, S. Swist, D. Brooks, K. Barry, P. Wells, K. McCanna, L. Cadman, C. Cobleigh 
New Business: 
· Evaluation Surveys 

· Building reps should request the last ten minutes of the next faculty meeting to hand out, complete and collect surveys. 
· Reps should return completed surveys back to Michelle by Feb. 12th. 

· The procedure for sharing results with admin will be the same as years past. 

· D.E.C. uses the data collected when discussing policy for evaluations. 

· NEARI March Institute 
· BWEA cannot attend the overnight retreat this year, but will be on a priority list for next year. 
· Substitute Issues  
· Feedback presented from substitutes regarding the absence of a break. 

· The issue should be brought to a principal advisory meeting.   
· Admin / Prep periods 
· Current contract language was discussed. 
· Evaluations

· Members unhappy or in disagreement with an observation should contact a rep or union officer to schedule a sit down with admin.   

· Teacher improvement plans/ growth plans can be used per contract language (p. 38 16e) 
· Could we create a checklist for evaluation issues?
· DEC meeting on January 29th.  

· Health Savings Account and Beginning of the Year  Deposits

· Clarification regarding the depositing of funds at the beginning of the New Year. 

· Deposits for HSA were made the first pay period of the year causing a lapse in account funds.

· Members should never pay for a visit the same day. Members must be billed through the office so the visit is processed through Blue Cross. 

· If members require a prescription prior to the deposit, suggestion to pay with your credit card and ask the pharmacy to refund then recharge the script within two weeks.  

Old Business: 
· CPT
· Grievance currently in abeyance. 

· Previous concerns have subsided. 

· Any violations of CPT should be reported immediately to a grievance chair. 

· Empowering Dialogues sign up reminder – February 6th at MHHS. 

· December’s Censure Vote 

· Discussion of concerns regarding the procedure of the censure vote. 

·  By Law Committee 
· Meeting set for February 10th. 

· Sick Bank

· Two former members of the sick bank requested to speak to the rep. council regarding their replacement. 

· Member wanted to make the rep council aware of the circumstances surrounding an alleged breach of confidentiality. 
· A second member explained the circumstances behind an email sent regarding a request for sick bank days. 

Motion moved by B. Chidester to confirm the representative council’s vote (in December 2013) to appoint two new sick bank members which was made without malice to the former committee members.   Motion moved. 
Building Issues:
None to report
Reports:
· Co-presidents Report- 

· Rep. council meeting will be moved to February 25th. 
· Treasurer’s Report-  
· BWEA taxes filed
· 1099s sent out to those who qualify
· BWEA scholarship applications are available on the BWEA website and in the MHHS guidance office.   
· HS Grievance Report- 
· Arbitration has been pushed back to March
· A disciplinary hearing, level 2 will be held Jan. 31st. 
Motion moved by A. Rezendes to adjourn. Motion carried. 
Meeting adjourned at 6:10
Respectfully submitted,   

Melissa Bernard 
